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July 30, 2021

The Nature Conservancy  phone (785) 233-
4400
2420 NW Button Road fax (785) 233-
2022 Topeka, KS 66618  web 
nature.org/kansas

Dear Big Bend Groundwater Management District 5 and Division of Water Resources,

The Nature Conservancy in Kansas strongly supports the application by Ducks Unlimited/Wetlands 
America Trust to transfer 157.65 acre-feet of water per year from an existing TNC water right (#42777) to 
restore and enhance wetland habitat on the Ochs Tract (E ½ Section 27 T18S R13W) at Cheyenne 
Bottoms. As a neighboring landowner, we are aware of this project and are actively supporting it via the 
water rights transfer and as a partner on the overall project. As you are aware, sedimentation is the greatest 
threat to the critical habitat at Cheyenne Bottoms. Although Kansas streams naturally erode and carry 
sediment, this process has been greatly increased by past land management practices of straightening 
streams and diverting stream flow into drainage ditches. The proposed project will restore the natural 
stream channel and wet meadow habitat on the Ochs Tract, providing an area for sediment to settle before 
it reaches the Bottoms. Studies have also shown that wetlands provide an opportunity for the uptake of 
nutrients and other pollutants, improving water quality. The tract will augment internationally important 
migratory bird habitat at Cheyenne Bottoms, and will be open to Walk-In Hunting, which in turn will 
attract tourist dollars to the local economy. The restoration will also complement restoration efforts on 
lands owned by The Nature Conservancy and State of Kansas that contribute water to this tract.

The Board is likely rightfully concerned about new appropriations anywhere in the District, given the 
ongoing situations with Quivira and the R9 Ranch. However, I would stress that the current proposal is 
simply a water rights transfer from an existing water right that will provide numerous benefits. The 
appropriation will not permanently impound the water (with, likely, some return flow to the aquifer), and 
it will not affect the high-impact zone around Rattlesnake Creek. It will also serve as a model of wetland 
restoration that is needed in strategic areas across Kansas. Past practices to straighten streams and fill 
wetlands in order to move water downstream more quickly in an effort to increase tillable acres and 
reduce flooding have come at a high cost to Kansas’ water quantity and quality. This restoration project 
will demonstrate how some of those benefits can be restored. I urge you to consider approving the 
proposal.

Best wishes,

Dr. Heidi Mehl
Director of Water and Agriculture Programs 
The Nature Conservancy in Kansas
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